School Health Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes February 10, 2021

Members Present:

Lisa Hoelscher, Jamie Helpert, Laura Bearden, Abel Sanchez, Tim VanCleave, David Wrzesinski, Brian Fuqua, Kathy Sanders, Lindsey Richard, Brandi Cox, Kristi Fajardo, Robin Teichelman, Kiersten Nawara

Meeting Notes:

- 1. The group was welcomed by Lisa Hoelscher at 4:30 pm.
- 2. Minutes from previous meeting were approved.
- 3. Standing Reports/New Business
- COVID Update/Planning/Tim Van Cleave
 - New CDC guidelines in place allowing students to return to school 2 days sooner (new protocol). COVID numbers were higher after break, much lower now. Currently there are 95% of students in class and 5% remote.
- School Foodservice/Alma Ramirez
 - All students on campus still allowed to get free meals through May 21st (not including ala cart), which has increased participation.
- Campus Safety/Traffic Issues/Abel Sanchez
 - Abel reported that the only traffic issue is exiting from the Primary; traffic is running smoothly overall due to buses dropping off at gym. He noted the concrete added at turnout from Primary onto Old Robinson road is helping prevent buses from running into the ditch.
- Waco/McLennan County Health Dept./Emily Green/AgriLife
 - Driving simulator available; suggested by group to consider sophomore through junior year students would be helpful but Mrs. Strain's class is available for Seniors as well.
- Community Garden/Classroom/Brandi Cox
 - More activity planned for March as weather permits.
- Region 12/School Health/Laura Bearden
 - Vision and hearing screenings finally done. Online summer trainings planned through Region 12.
- **■** Technology/Brian Fuqua
 - Brian reported that the website was not yet rolled out and that they are still working on it. Brian noted that we should have fitness gram scores from 2 years ago available to report to school board but not from 2020 since they were not collected. He will check on availability.
- Safety/David Wrzesinski
 - David reported he met with the new Robinson police chief who visited our school; he is a former school officer and was very impressed with safety systems in place at RISD. David noted there was a welding accident at the Ag shop which has caused implementation of more safety features including burn training for welding students, student training for Stop the Bleed, more training for shop students and welding jackets being purchased for students.

 Meeting concluded at approximately 5:30 pm.
- Next meeting April 14, 2021.

Submitted by Lisa Hoelscher